BOARD FOR BARBERS & COSMETOLOGY STANDING COMMITTEE ON TRAINING

MINUTES OF MEETING

The Board for Barbers & Cosmetology Standing Committee on Training met on Monday, July 12, 2021, immediately following the full Board Meeting at the Offices of the Department of Professional and Occupational Regulation, 9960 Mayland Drive, Board Room 2, Richmond, Virginia. The following Board members were present:

Gilda Acosta Margaret B. LaPierre Alfred O. Mayes Lonnie Quesenberry Matthew D. Roberts Sandra Smith

DPOR staff present for the meeting included:

Stephen Kirschner, Executive Director Joseph Crook, Regulatory Operations Administrator Tamika Rodriguez, Licensing Operations Administrator Cathy Clark, Administrative Assistant

The meeting was called to order at 12:02 p.m.

Call To Order

Mr. Roberts asked for public comments. There were none.

Public Comment

Mr. Kirschner reviewed with the Committee its continuing goals in a slide hand-out, including:

Goals of Committee

- Review training requirements for barbers, cosmetologists, estheticians, wax and nail technicians, instructors, and master level practitioners
- Review the tiered licensure model.
- Determine consistent/fair way to handle student transfers between schools
- Resolve problems with instructor programs in the Regulations

Mr. Kirschner reviewed the past actions of the Committee and its recommendations, including:

Review of past actions of the Committee

- Instructor Program Revisions
- Experience Waiver
- Transfer Hours
- Hair Only License
- · Tiered licensure training hours review

Board for Barbers and Cosmetology Standing Committee on Training Meeting July 12, 2021 Page 2 of 2

Mr. Kirschner commented that, going forward, staff will use the term "stackable credential" in lieu of tiered licensure, in keeping with the U.S. Department of Labor definition.

The Committee explored the potential for creating a combined hair only and eyelash extension license. After discussion and upon a motion by Ms. LaPierre and seconded by Mr. Mayes, the Committee voted to support the creation of a Hair Only license and Eyelash Extension sub-license.

Eyelash Extension and Hair Only License

The Committee members voting 'yes' were Ms. Acosta, Ms. LaPierre, Mr. Mayes, Mr. Quesenberry, Mr. Roberts, and Ms. Smith. There were no negative votes. The motion passed unanimously.

Mr. Kirschner addressed the committee regarding tiered licensure. The Committee reviewed the chart of the hours and performances for each portion of the tiered curriculum. After discussion, the Committee agreed by consensus to revisit the tiered licensure model at a future committee meeting.

Stackable
Credential
Curriculum and
Performances

There being no other discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 12:38 p.m.

Adjourn

Matthew D. Roberts, Board Chair

Mary Broz-Vaughan Board Secretary